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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Bill Capie, Chairman

Larry Bramblett
Ray Dillon                             

           Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Monday, May 19th, 2014 for a regular scheduled meeting at the Hart County Appraisal Department. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: Bill Capie, Chairman, Jerry McHan, Bobbie Busha, Larry Bramblett, and Ray Dillon, Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser, Shane Hix, Assistant Chief Appraiser, and Nikki Marcengill were present for the office staff. 
Nikki Marcengill took minutes for the meeting.

Mr. Capie called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m.
Mr. McHan opened the meeting with prayer.
Motion was made by Mr. Bramblett to approve the agenda seconded by Mr. McHan. Motion was passed 5-0.

Mr. Capie requested a motion to accept the minutes of the April 15th, 2014 meeting.  Motion was made by Mr. Dillon, seconded by Ms.Busha, approval passed 5-0.

Assistant Chief Appraiser, Shane Hix, presented five automobile appeals to the Board for consideration.  Mr. Hix suggested a retail value and presented information to the Board on how he arrived at each value. Motion was made by Mr. Dillon, seconded by Mr. McHan, approval passed 5-0. 
Missy Dove presented twenty-six Conservation Use Applications for approval.  Ms. Busha made the motion to approve those applications as presented, Bramblett seconded, motion passed 5-0.

Chief Appraiser, Wayne Patrick, presented to the board some exercises that he is having each appraiser complete in order to show where the strengths and weaknesses are with each appraiser, to know that the records are truly being cleaned up as the reviews are administered, and to be able to report to the BOA the results shown that quality control is being exercised.

Mr. Patrick updated the board on the progress of the city parcel review for the 2014 digest, stating that the staff is about 50% complete and predicts to be completed by June.  Mr. Dillon suggested that a weekly email be generated to update the status of the re-evaluation.  All board members agreed.  

Chief Appraiser, Wayne Patrick, made a power point presentation illustrating several proposed refinements to the appeal process.  Each step and each action will be recorded in WinGap and reviewed by the BOA.  Mr. Patrick stated that a PT31W waiver will be signed and scanned into WinGap with the appropriate map and parcel number if a change is made and the property owner agrees at any point during an appeal.  If the property owner disagrees the status in WinGap is changed and the appeal is forwarded to BOE.  Mr. Patrick introduced a Market Analysis Form that will be used to defend values at BOE hearings. Once the BOE has reached a decision, the results and a date are entered for, as well.  Mr. Patrick requested the board approve the two forms presented to be used during the appeal process. Motion was made by Mr. Bramblett, seconded by Mr. McHan, motion passed 5-0.
In the old business portion the automobile appeal procedure was postponed until next months meeting.

In the new business portion of the meeting Mr. Capie handed out a summary of oversight responsibilities.  June 24th and July 1st are to be held for possible called meetings or work sessions to deal  with 2014 schedules.
There being no public comment or any further business, Mr. Capie requested a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Bramblett made a motion, Mr. McHan seconded, motion was passed 5-0, and the meeting was adjourned at 11:34 a.m. 

Bill Capie, Chairman


Bobbie Busha
Jerry McHan



Larry Bramblett
Ray Dillon
* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

